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Council Memorandum 

Date: January 10, 2023  

To:  Committee of the Whole 

From: Councillor Perry 

Re: School Pedestrian Safety in Cameron  

Recommendation 

That the Memorandum from Councillor Perry regarding School Pedestrian Safety in 

Cameron be received; and 

That staff be instructed to come back with a report in Q1, 2023, indicating options as 

well as associated budget implications, for providing increased school pedestrian safety 

at Fenelon Township Public School until the reconstruction of Cameron Road scheduled 

for 2026; and 

That this recommendation be brought forward to Council for consideration at the next 

Regular Council Meeting. 

Rationale  

Cameron Road has 40km/hr zone and school crossing signs in the approach to Fenelon 

Township Public School alone. No further speed reduction or pedestrian safety 

measures exist in front of the school. Snowbanks and parked cars are increasing the 

risk to safe crossing(s) for children and parents. The implementation of sidewalks have 

been planned for 2026 however, there is an immediate need for increased pedestrian 

safety especially given the number of students and families within the area.  


